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O n 21 December 2010, APO Chair Dr. Dong-Kyu Choi, Korea Pro-
ductivity Center (KPC) Chairman and CEO, signed a memorandum 
of understanding (MOU) with the Pan-African Productivity Associa-

tion (PAPA). The MOU is intended to strengthen the collaborative working 
relationship between the organizations for the enhancement of their national 
productivity movements. After the signing ceremony, the KPC introduced its 
various business activities, and 
Dr. Choi guided PAPA Presi-
dent Dr. Krishnalall Coonjan 
around the training facilities of 
the KPC. The MOU states that 
each organization will cooper-
ate in development of human 
resources and joint training pro-
jects and information exchanges 
on productivity enhancement at 
the industrial level.

Dr. Choi was invited to the PAPA-African Union Productivity Workshop in 
March 2011 as a resource speaker on Korean policies for productivity en-
hancement. During the meeting with Dr. Coonjan, Dr. Choi stated that the 
KPC’s expertise in productivity campaigns, training, and consulting, will be 
shared with PAPA. The KPC looks forward to a joint framework to assist Af-
rican countries in their productivity movements. 

Contributed by Jun-Ho Kim, APO Liaison Officer for ROK, KPC.
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(L-R) APO Chair and KPC Chairman Dr. Choi 
and PAPA President Dr. Coonjan at their MOU 
signing ceremony.   Photo courtesy of KPC


